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PURSUANT TO THE INTERNATIONAL BYLAWS ADOPTED JUNE 26,
2021; ARTICLE IV - MEETINGS; SECTION 2 - NOTICE OF THE
TIME AND PLACE OF HOLDING CONVENTIONS SHALL BE
MAILED TO THE SECRETARY OF EACH CLUB AT LEAST SIXTY
(60) DAYS BEFORE THE ANNUAL CONVENTION AND AT LEAST
THIRTY (30) DAYS BEFORE A SPECIAL CONVENTION.
PUBLICATION OF SUCH NOTICE IN THE OFFICIAL PUBLICATION
OF HIGH TWELVE INTERNA-TIONAL, INC. WITHIN THE TIME
PRESCRIBED IN PARAGRAPH “A” ABOVE SHALL BE DEEMED
SUFFICIENT COMPLIANCE AS TO ANNUAL CONVENTIONS.

THE ANNUAL CONVENTION WILL BE HELD BEGINNING ON
FRIDAY JUNE 24, 2022 AT THE DOUBLE TREE HOTEL IN
OVERLAND PARK KS. THE GOVERNING BOARD SHALL
CONSIDER AND ACT UPON ALL BUSINESS PROPERLY BROUGHT
TO THE FLOOR. REGISTRATION CAN BE DONE ONLINE VIA HTI
WEBSITE OR SEE THE FOLLOWING PAGE.

THE ADMINISTRATIVE BODY OF HIGH TWELVE INTERNATIONAL
SHALL BE THE INTERNATIONAL GOVERNING BOARD. IT SHALL
CONSIST OF THE OFFICER’S OF HIGH TWELVE INTERNATIONAL,
INC. TOGETHER WITH THE PRESIDENT OF EACH STATE OR
MULTI-STATE ASSOCIATION OR AN ALTERNATE PER-SON,
DESIGNATED BY HIM IN WRITING, WHO SHALL SERVE FOR THE
TERM OF SUCH OFFICER.

Official Notice

The High Twelvian

Thomas J .  Brotherton I I I ,  Secretary
High Twelve Internat ional ,  Inc.
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Mike Haxton
2021-2022 International President

High Twelve International
Kshigh12guy@gmail.com  |  Mike@high12.org



Fraternal Greetings!

This is my last communication to you as an International Officer. It has been
quite a run, sadly interrupted by the worst pandemic since the Spanish Flu.
Since March of 2020 many, if not most, of our Clubs have faced involuntary
closures, our eating places closed, and even more sadly, the loss of some to
Covid 19. And that is the worst part of this ordeal. My heart goes out to those
who have had these losses. Indeed, my family suffered the loss of my Mom-in-
law, who was my Mom for more years than my own Mother was. Dorothy Jean
Aylsworth was fully vaccinated, but not boosted, and age 94 contracted Covid
induced pneumonia and passed at age 94 last November. So, we truly
understand the losses we have had as a group.

On a happier note, Covid is waning, and in most areas has become less virulent,
and vaccina-tions have reached the lever where we can live without the fear of
infection. People are coming out as the weather warms, and we are free again!

I don’t know about you all, but I am so sick of the four walls of my house that I
can’t wait to get our and meet and greet friends and Brothers again! I am
certainly looking forward to being with you all in June.

Now for the good things.

There was a nice crowd for Mid-Term in Houston. Many thanks to Texas
President Roberto Sanchez for his hard work in putting it together. We were
there and sharing dinner with the Texas Grand Lodge, so we were able to give
several Masons High Twelve petitions at dinner. Here is a suggestion for
Associations. Try to have your Annuals in conjunction with your Grand Lodge.
Or Grand York Rite, Scottish Rite, Grotto, Shrine, etc. You never know what you
may find.

We now have a new Club in London, as well as Rio de Janeiro – with another
Brazilian Club in the offing.

The last four years have gone by quickly for me. I have a lot of people to thank
for my even being here. First, Past International President, Judge Charles F.
Burkin, who invited me and a few other DeMolays to be Pages at his Convention
in Kansas City Kansas in 1965. That was my first encounter with this great
organization. And Brother Jon Robbins, who hit me up to join. We traded
petitions that day. He got a Grotto petition from me. Then the Kansas State
Officers, who saw me coming a mile away, and voted me in as State Second Vice
President eight days after I joined. David Patton, PSP in Iowa, for sharing hotel
rooms with me for three years in San Diego, Indianapolis, and Philly, and
thought I should run for the line. He is one of the truly good guys in this group.

To Bill Haynes, who came to my Kansas Annual Communication and then called
me and asked me to run for the line. Thank you both for your encouragement.
Jonathon Dilley, who taught me a lot about High Twelve’s inner working, and
took me with him to the Grand Masters Conference, where I learned even
more. Eric Klienbach and Rick Santella, our Third and Second Vice Presidents,  
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Eric, for his avalanche of good ideas, one of which I am wearing on my finger as I
write this, and Rick, for his steady hand and cooperative nature. My job has been
made easier thanks to them. Secretary Tom Brotherton, who has settled into
being Secretary like he has had it all his life, and Treasurer Kevin Hokerk-
Robinson for keeping us solvent.

And lastly, my “Right-Hand Man”, First Vice President Mark Nokes. The guy who
has gone when I couldn’t, supported High Twelve in general, and myself in
particular. As some of you may know, the months of October 2021 through early
March of 2022 I was laid up most of the time. The trip to Houston for Mid-Term
in January cost me more physically than I was prepared for. Mark during that
time was my surrogate, my Designated Hitter, and my confidant. I will be
eternally grateful to him for his efforts, which were far beyond expectations. I
am proud that he is my friend. We don’t always see what he does, but we all
benefit from it.

I have been a Master Mason since March 18, 1968. I am the Senior Past Master
of my Mother Lodge and KYCH in York Rite. Past everything it seems. But this
year as your International President is the culmination of my Masonic Journey.
Not the end of it, I hasten to add, I’m Sen-ior Warden of my Daylight Lodge, and
I’m not planning on assuming room temperature any time soon. But being
chosen as your President humbles me every day, and I am grateful to you for
having faith in me.

Our International Convention this year will feature a tour of the Liberty
Memorial, the National WWI Museum, on Thursday. Then Authentic Kansas City
Barbeque at Hayward’s Pit, a Kansas City landmark for over forty years. I can
absolutely guarantee that no one will walk out of that place hungry! We are
taking over the place for the afternoon and getting some of the best ribs,
brisket, and turkey, in KC.

And Ladies! You have not been forgotten. Lady Becky has a tour just for you and
the kids on Friday to the Riverboat Arabia, along with shopping and lunch in the
historical River Market. From the River Market, there is a free trolly to the Union
Station, the home of Science City, and Crown Center, the home of Lego Land
and the Aquarium as you prefer. See the information on the registration form,
and we will be updating you on the High Twelve Facebook page for any other
goodies that may come our way.

I will close this out, since Mark is going to tear his hair out trying to fit this into
the High Twelvian-yes, he’s doing that too. Again, I thank you for your support,
and please take out an ad in the Yearbook. The more ads, the better the
hospitality room is going to be. And until then, try to figure out what a Ruby
Slipper is.

Fidelitas,

Michael Eugene Reeser Haxton,
but you can call me Mike!

International President, 2021-22
High Twelve International
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Greetings High Twelvians!

First, I want to thank all the Associations and Clubs for their warm hospitality
during each visit. The food was always good, weather mostly warm and full of
unbelievably bad jokes. All kidding aside, Lisa and I are humbled with the warm
receptions at each opportunity we had to break bread and share wonderful
times with Fellow High Twelvians and their families.

Since our Annual Convention in June, I have traveled to Florida, Iowa, Ohio,
Texas, Washington D.C. and of several clubs throughout Illinois. We have had
the opportunity to install State Officers for several State Associations as wells as
install Club Officers too.

It is an understatement we have lost serval clubs and State Associations. We
three VP’s along with Mike Haxton have been very diligent in getting the word
out about High Twelve. But, we cannot do it alone, we need you the members to
spread the word about High Twelve. This can be done at your lodge meeting
and appendant bodies.

Florida State Association had a pig roast, and the turnout was outstanding.
Several Clubs in Illinois have their meeting in the evening, some on Saturday and
one meets on Friday at local cigar shop. Chi-IL in Illinois moves their meeting
location to a different restaurant each meeting to accommo-date their members
as well as highlight High Twelve as well as Masonry ang give back and sup-port
the local community(s).

We have added many items to merchandise list to promote High Twelve. Please
take a moment log onto our website to view the items and help support High
Twelve through your purchases. Ties, scarfs for the wife, coffee cups, pen set,
mouse pad and many other items too.

At the Wolcott meeting in Washington D.C. I was extremely impressed with the
work of our Wolcott Trustees. A lot of their work goes unseen but their
dedication to High Twelve International shows through the wonderful individuals
they select each year to receive a Wolcott Fellowship. Please take the time at
your Association or Club meeting and pass the “Little School House.” Your small
donation does make a difference.

In closing, Lisa and I again cannot thank each of you enough of your hospitality
during our Journey through the Illinois State Association and now the
International Line. The last 6 years and gone by quickly even with a short a
pause for COVID. We have made many lifelong friends. We have shared many
joys and some sorrows along, losing some very dear friends.

Thank you to Mike Haxton (my fellow Jayhawker) and your lovely wife Becky for
your support. We have traveled many miles and shared many meals together.
But your jokes still are not that good.

See you all in Overland Park, KS., in June.

Blessing,

Mark D. Nokes, 1st VP
High Twelve International, Inc.
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MSA Bill Carlton & Father Gerald Carlton 33 Class Honoree Valley of Chicago
Reunion both members of Oak Park High 12.
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The High Twelvian

Information on the Wolcott Foundation, Fellowship Recipients,
videos of Wolott Luncheon Speakers, and Wolcott Fellowship

Application Information is available at:
www.wolcottfoundation.com



Wolcott financial reports are available on the High Twelve

International website at High12.org under the Wolcott tab at the
top of the page




Wolcott Foundation Mission Statement



The Wolcott Foundation Inc, is a nonprofit 501C-3, supported by

Masonic High Twelve International. It is established to provide

Fellowship Grants to graduate students attending George

Washington University’s College of International Busi-ness, Public

Management, and International Affairs, who exhibit an interest in

government service. These students must possess outstanding

scholastic achieve-ment, social awareness, and high individual

ethical standards.
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Five 2020 Wolcott Fellows
Prepare for Graduation

Alexandra Choate Jose Romero Jr
2021 Wolcott 

Luncheon Speaker

Eva Cohn

Skylar Knight Zachary LeVene

Class of 2020-2022

Wolcott Foundation Fellows
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George Washington University

Fall 2022 Wolcott Fellows Announced
38 Applications

7 Wolcott Fellowships Awarded




Maria Clara Sherwood

Ian Cameron

Isaiah Ryan Nielsen

Phoebe Canagarajah

Reagan Page

Amber Torell

Caitlin Mittrick
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Wolcott Trustees Meet To Select Fall 2022 Fellows

Wolcott Vice Chairman Stanley Gardner, HTI 1st Vice President Mark Nokes, Wolcott Secretary Dr.

William Wilkinson Esq, Chairman Michael Clark, Trustee Dr. Cornel Darden Jr, Treasurer Robert Morton

The five Wolcott Foundation Trustees, along with High Twelve

International 1st Vice President, Mark Nokes, met in Washington, DC to

review the 38 Wolcott Foundation Fellowship applications received

for the Fall 2022 class. The Wolcott Board of Trustees voted to award

seven (7) Wolcott Fellowships for Fall 2022.

A reception was held by George Washington University, in the City

View Room on the 7th floor of the Elliott School Building for Senior

Wolcott Fellows, current Wolcott Fellows and the Wolcott Board of

Trustees. The reception was well attended and gave the Wolcott

Board a chance to visit with Senior Fellows working in government,

and meet the current Wolcott Fellows, who are studying at George

Washington University.
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Wolcott Chairman-Michael Clark, Wolcott Fellow-Skylar Knight, DC High Twelve member-Right

Worshipful Junior Grand Warden-Morgan P. Corr, Grand Lodge of DC, DC Club Pres-Perry Blatstein, HTI

1st VP- Mark Nokes

At the Wolcott Foundation Fellows Reception at George Washington University

The Trustees reviewed the Report of Foundation Investments with

Wolcott Financial Advisor Brother Tim Breslin, of Raymond James

Investments. The Wolcott Foundation earned a 17.8% return on its

equities and fixed income investments during the past 12 months. The

gains in-creased the value of the Foundation investments to over $6

million dollars.

The Board also discussed fund raising ideas to offset the lower

amount of contributions received from High Twelve International

Clubs, compared to previous years. Several ideas were discussed and

will be implemented over the next several years.
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The Wolcott Foundation announces a special opportunity to receive recently dis-
covered historical High Twelve International/Wolcott Foundation Award Pins, for
each member of your High Twelve Club.

These Award Pins, and necklaces, will be awarded High Twelve Clubs qualifying for
Purple or Blue Level Wolcott Award Patches for the Years 2022-2023.

Here are the simple requirements for your Club to receive these Award Pins and
Necklaces.

A High Twelve International/Wolcott Century Club Pin (without diamond) will be
awarded to any High Twelve Club who qualifies for a Blue Wolcott Award Patch.
The Blue Wolcott Award Patch requires the High Twelve Club to average $15.00 or
more per member, in Wolcott Contributions during the contest period.

A High Twelve International/Wolcott Century Club Pin (with diamond, and a High
Twelve necklace for each member’s Lady and/or club widow) will be awarded to
any High Twelve Club who qualifies for a Purple Wolcott Award Patch. The Purple
Wolcott Award Patch requires the High Twelve Club to average $25.00 or more per
member, in Wolcott Contributions during the contest period.

All High Twelve Club contributions received in the office of the Wolcott Adminis-
trator between, May 1, 2022 and April 30, 2023 will count toward your clubs
qualification for the Awards.

A strong suggestion is to be sure all your club’s contributions are sent to your
Wolcott Trustee Representative, or your Wolcott Trustee BEFORE APRIL 1, 2023.

This will insure time for the mailing and processing of your club’s contribution.

The Wolcott Foundation-Chairman's Challenge
May 1, 2022 - April 30, 2023




High Twelve Clubs Can Win Historic 
Lapel Pins and Ladies Necklace
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Hello Members of High Twelve International,

Receiving the Wolcott fellowship has transformed my life by allowing me to better
myself, my community, and my future through my experience here at George
Washington University. By receiving the Wolcott fellowship, it has allowed me to
pursue my interests in public service as I am able to focus on a career for the
benefit of the public good.

The Wolcott Fellowship has allowed me to attend George Washington University
full-time and dedicate my time and effort to my studies so I can make an impact
upon this world. Without the Wolcott Fellowship, simply I would not be attending
George Washington University because of financial reasons and the stress of
accumulating student loans. Without the Wolcott Fellowship, I would be working for
the betterment of a company, not the citizens of the United States.

The Wolcott Fellowship has allowed me to pursue my career interests in serving the
federal government without having to stress about repaying massive amounts of
student loans or having to find a job that is not for the improvement of public
society. As I graduate this May, I will always remember the kindness and generosity
the Wolcott Foundation has provided me. I hope to carry out the values of the
Wolcott Foundation and High Twelve International into my career going forward.
The Wolcott Foundation has given me the opportunity to serve and I can’t wait to
serve our nation as we overcome these difficult and trying times. Thank you for
allowing me to dream big, learn, and now serve.

With all the thanks in the world,

Daniel Burwell

Wolcott Fellows Give Thanks to High Twelve
International Members

The following are letters from current and Senior Wolcott Fellows
attending and/or graduated from George Washington University
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Dear High Twelve International members:

I was awarded a Wolcott Fellowship in Spring 2020 and it has helped me
immensely. With the Wolcott Fellowship, I can focus on my work and school
responsibilities now so I’m better pre-pared post-graduation, to make a bigger
impact through federal service. I am studying Securi-ty Policy Studies with a
concentration in U.S. National Security at the George Washington University’s Elliott
School of International Affairs.

In 2015, I graduated from Temple University with a B.A. in Anthropology and a minor
in Man-darin Chinese. From 2015-2017, I worked as a federal government
contractor. Since January 2017, I have worked as a federal employee in the
Washington, DC area. I knew I wanted to take time after competing my
undergraduate degree to gain work experience to better inform my decision on
what graduate program to pursue and how it would assist me in reaching my
career aspirations.

When I started my Masters degree at the George Washington University, I knew I
wanted to continue my career as a public servant. As I complete my degree part-
time in the evenings, I currently work full-time as a federal employee. With the help
of the Wolcott Fellowship, I have completed classes ranging from Cyber Security
and U.S. Space Policy to Quantitative Analysis for International Affairs
Professionals.

The Wolcott Fellowship’s mission aligned with my aspiration to continue my career in
the federal government to be a part of a larger mission and make a difference. I
look forward to grad-uating in Spring 2022 so I can contribute my skills and
expertise gained from my Masters degree to the federal government.

Thank you for all your help.

Eva Cohn
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These are the faces of the Wolcott Fellows you helped educate
and who are now serving our country in public service positions 



In the past 60 years, The Wolcott Foundation, a Masonic

Educational Foundation, has awarded over 500 Graduate level
Fellowships to outstanding students at George Washington

University in Washington, DC 



In 2020 the Wolcott Foundation received over 40 applications
And awarded 5 Fellowships totaling $150,000.00



We currently have 10 Wolcott Fellows attending GWU



Please contribute liberally to the

“Little Red School House”



The Wolcott Foundation is the official philanthropy of High
Twelve International



Remember the Wolcott Foundation in your estate planning



Contact your Wolcott Trustee or Deputy Trustee

The High Twelvian

George Washington University
Washington, DC
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The Wolcott Foundation
Trustees and Trustee Representatives




2022-2023
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“That’s all the Wolcott news for now.”
“I’m ready for pie and coffee!!!”

The High Twelvian26
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The High Twelvian

Burning Styx #793
Arlington Heights, Illinois



Burning Styx is a new club formed in late 2021 by a group of Masons

with a wide range experience in Blue Lodges, Shrine, Scottish Rite

and other appendant bodies.




The group has been meeting together for several years, partaking in

the enjoyment of smoking cigars……hence the name Burning Styx.

With the encouragement of a brother who is deeply involved in High

Twelve In-ternational we banded together with the specific cause of

aiding “The Wolcott Foundation”. We have already made our first

small contribution.




We meet at a cigar lounge, where else, in Arlington Heights Illinois .

Officers (Left to Right)

Dennis Olsen (tres), Peter John Curielli (Vice Pres)Frank Welter

(sitting) (Pres.), Tommy Boyle (Vice Pres), Rick Fabris (Sec/Rec)
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The High Twelvian

HTI – 37 Mouse Pad - $12.00 each and includes shipping.
HTI – 38 Envelope Slitter and Pen Gift Set – a presentation gift for officers or for a special presentation,
$15.00 each and includes shipping.
HTI – 39 15 OZ Ceramic Coffee Mug - $20.00 each and includes shipping.
HTI – 40 Ladies Scarf 10” x 47” cotton/silk blend - $50.00 each and includes shipping.
HTI – 41a-d Men’s Logo Ring - in sterling silver and 10ct or 14ct gold – prices range from $300 to $1,250
and will be priced at the market rate of precious metals when the order is placed for solid or scooped
versions.
Order directly from the merchandise page of the HTI website, Everyone tab.
Article #6 – general interest
All members: As in past years we are pleased that the 2022 edition of the address labels have been
delivered to your mailbox, please use the lope for your donation and we thank you in advance for your
generous donations. Donations can also be via the HTI website home page – Donations.
Article 7 – general interest
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HELP-HELP-HELP-HELP!!!!!!



THE WOLCOTT FOUNDATION IS IN NEED OF LITTLE RED SCHOOL
HOUSES



If your club has an extra Wolcott Little Red School House, or you know of

where there is an un-used one, we need your help!



          Please contact:
          Michael E. Clark-Chairman
          The Wolcott Foundation
          616-818-5820
          mikecofgr@comcast.net



We have several new clubs formed, and they are in need of a Little Red

School House.

The High Twelvian

Continued report from Treasurer Kevin L. Hokerk-Robinson



Article #6 – general interest

All members: As in past years we are pleased that the 2022 edition of the address

labels have been delivered to your mailbox, please use the enclosed return

envelope for your donation and we thank you in advance for your generous

donations. Donations can also be via the HTI website home page – Donations.




Article #7 – general interest

Remember to pass the Little Red Schoolhouse during your club meetings as these

donations support the Wolcott Foundation the main philanthropy of HTI. Passing the

schoolhouse provides each member to recognize birthdays, anniversaries, or for any

reason – we all like to heard at our meetings! Clubs are reminded to send in your

donations at least quarterly to your Deputy Representative or your zone Trustee. We

ALL need to do better in supporting OUR foundation. See the HTI website for more

information.
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